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COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD MEETING MINUTES Nov.12, 1990

Carol Boyce opened the meeting at General Research Corp. meeting
room at 7:40 p.m. She reminded all the members that the December
meeting will resume at the Goleta library. She invited the members to
look at the bulletin board for more notices vn upcoming events. She
called attention to the photo album of the year's activities put
togetar by Zetta Hanna in the back of the room,

Carcl reminded the Guild that several fabric stores in the area
including Betty's, both Beverly's and G.V. Paint & Glass give
discounts to members. We have added some stores in Ventura and a
shop called It's Comforting in Camarillo.

A special announcement was made about Laurie Ball, formerly of S,B.
now living in Oregon, Her guilt entitled Tango will be in the 1992
American Quilters Society engagement calendar.

The guilts for the Battered Women's Shelter are due next month,
Marge Hall passed out labels to all who could use them. Sherrie Collins
volunteered to sew up some flannel squares that were donated by another
member. :

All members are encouraged to stop in the library to view the
window display put together by Jan Erb and Irene Mason. It will be
in the glass case until the end of November,

Colby Kline thanked all who brought refreshments and asked to
have the entire membership bring things to the December meeting, Colby
also said the borders for the Museum quilt are now ready to be quilted
and passed sign-up sheets for volunteer qguilters, Colby also called
attention to the newsletter for a description of the various aspects
of the Museum show put together by Norah. There is also a form if
members wish to have their gquilt photographed by a professional before
Nov. 19th at Norah's house,

Additional small satellite groups were formed and doing exciting
things, Jane Manasse's daytime group is going to Paducah and
Rebecca Mealy's group can accomodate new members for evening.

Judy Gorrindo displayed the two angel quilts made and donated
for a doorprize through her efforts and the donation of 23 angel
squares. Raffle tickets were sold at this meeting and will be avallable
at the Dec. meeting also.

Rebecca Mealy thanked those who participated in the Goleta
Valley Days show and reminded all who had quilts remaining with Zetta
to please pick them up.

Zetta Hanna announced the slate of officers for the coming year
and opened the floor to additional nominations. Since none were
forthcoming the slate was voted on and approved by the membership

An announcement was made that i#anyone wishes a phone call
reminding them about the meeting to please call Sherrie Collins and her
committee.

Norah McMeeking thaked Sharon Doyle for sponsoring the two
welcoming coi fees in her home. Sharn has graciously consented to do
this again in the spring.
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Sandi Globus told the Guild about the Simi Valley Quilt show. She
. located an auctioneer at the show and passed pictures of the types
of quilts auctioned and those which sold best. It took two houss to
auction off 50 guilts.

Jan Inouye spoke about the Wrapped in Glory exhibit at the Los Angeles
County Museum. She also gave a rundown of the upcoming programs _
Decenber - Christmas party; bring a half yard fabric wrapped to exchange
January - Gingher scissors order, slides; small group discussion
February - Hoffman Quilts

March . auction ;
April - meeting at the Museum

Jan presented a special badge to Harriet for her acceptance into
the touring Hoffman guilts made from the challenge fabric.

Jan also showed the signature gquilt she is making to raffle made from the
charm squars, signatures of our speakers, Mary Ellen's hearts and some
marbelized fabric_

Marty announced that Zetta Hanna had three gquilts pictured in
Quilting Today (vol.#22) for which she received $50.00 for each of the
charm triangle, Christmas tree hearts and Christmas Ohio star quilts.

Susan Cochran passed signup shets to subscribe to Traditional Quiltworks
and Quilting Today. This will be a half price rate if ten or more
members sign up to obtain the magazine for guilters.

Carol coducted the door prize raffle. Sherrie Collins won the
book, Barbara Maxwell won the mums and Rae Rigby won the material.

For the Flying Geese strips 28 people made 56 strips which were won
by Laura Alarid. Maggie Godwin announced that those people who did
blocks for 9 out of 11 months are in the running for GRAND BLOCK OF
THE MONTH drawing. So far, 6 and possibly 2 more people are eligibile.

Those members presenting items for show & tell included Marty Frolli,
Zetta Hanna, Sherrie Collins, Barbara Maxwell, Christie Ode, Mary Blalock,
Ruth Walters, Joya, Michelle Shoesmith, Carol, Phyllis Peterson,

Sharon Doyle, Sandi Globus and 1Iz Steele

Jan Inouye introduced the speaker Roasalind Perry who presented
a slide show of her grandmother Marie Webster's quilts and a republished book
originally written by her grandmother. Books were scld at a discount
to the members.

There were 68 members present and 27 guests signed in. ?,*

The program ended at approximately 10:00 p.n.




